
SUBMISSION OF MANUAL 
EXCEL FILE (MEF) REPORTS 

FOR CY 2016 PCB DATA
Please be advised that the 2016 PCB data from 1st to 4th Quarter 
encoded through MEF may still be submitted for PFP processing 
until June 30, 2017. Admissible MEF data shall also include those 
submitted by PCB providers who initially used the UPCM or 
other EMRs regardless of status of their internet connectivity. All 
MEF data submitted beyond the 60 days prescribed period from 
the applicable quarter shall be required an attached Motion for 
Reconsideration letter.

Accredited PCB providers with functioning Electronic Medical Record 
(EMR) system and actively using the system for patient data encoding 
are discouraged to submit MEF reports to avoid double encoding. 

PCB accredited hospitals without existing EMR may continue to 
submit 2017 PCB data through MEF until further notice.

For any questions/ clarifications, you may contact the PCB Team 
at telephone number (02) 441-7444 local 7575 or email address: 
pcb-philhealth@googlegroups.com

For information and guidance.
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